:

“Did your company, or any representatives in your companies participate in Vice President Cheney’s Energy Task Force in 2001, the meetings?”

My response to the question in the hearing was, “We did not, no.”  That answer was a truthful one. ConocoPhillips was created in August 2002 as a result of the merger of Conoco Inc. and Phillips Petroleum Company.  In 2001, Conoco and Phillips were separate companies and were competitors.  I was Chairman and CEO of Phillips Petroleum Company, and Archie Dunham held the same position for Conoco.  I responded to Senator Lautenberg’s specific inquiry based upon my knowledge of Phillips’ conduct prior to the merger with Conoco and on my knowledge of ConocoPhillips’ conduct subsequent to the merger. 

Since the hearing, the Washington Post has reported that two Conoco representatives, Mr. Archie Dunham and Mr. Alan Huffman, had attended or participated in a task force meeting in 2001.  During Mr. Dunham’s tenure as Chairman of ConocoPhillips (from August 2002 until his retirement in September 2004), I recall no discussions between us relating to the Task Force.  To my knowledge, I have never met Mr. Huffman, and I understand that he was employed by ConocoPhillips for only a brief time after the merger.

In my capacity as Chairman and CEO of Phillips, I did not participate in any of the meetings of this energy task force, and I am unaware of any participation by other Phillips employees or representatives. Representatives of Phillips and ConocoPhillips have had many meetings with various members of the Administration, just as we did with representatives of prior Administrations.  For example, Phillips representatives have had  meetings with members of Congress and with representatives of the Administration relating to the Alaska Natural Gas Pipeline, a project that has received significant bipartisan support. 

We value greatly our opportunities to provide information, assistance and our company’s perspective concerning energy policy to our nation’s elected and appointed officials. We look forward to continuing to do so in a constructive and transparent relationship between the industry and government. To the extent the Committee has need for further information, we will be as cooperative as possible in responding to such requests.  

